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Funerals and Final Wishes 

 

Dear Family of God at St. Mark's: 

 

With the passing of Filip Nye, Gene Donahoo, and with the funeral of Jan Miller during these last 

weeks of Eastertide, we are mindful of the liturgical phrase "In the midst of life we are in death." Such 

is the reality that as we live our lives each and every day, we do not know what the next day, much 

less the next month or year, will bring. Whether we're 29, 49, or 89, it is well for us to prepare for our 

own passing from this world into the next. We also need to be frequently reminded that it is as 

important to live resurrection life here and now as it is to have the hope of the resurrection at our 

departure from this life. 

 

As many of you are aware, we have a robust pastoral care program at St. Mark's that (hopefully!) 

assures that everyone feels loved, cared for, and an integral part of our congregational family. I was 

able to visit Filip and Gene shortly before their deaths and hope and expect that I will do so again 

when other members of our parish family are near death. However, pastoral care does not depend 

solely on me! We have a committed group of Eucharistic Visitors that regularly visit those who are ill, 

frail, or otherwise homebound with an extension of our altar via the bread and wine of the Eucharist. 

As I like to say, "If you can't come to church, church can come to you!" We have a committed prayer 

group coordinated by Susan Ladue who pray regularly for many people in our parish. We have also 

been blessed with many years of service by Nancy Miles, our Parish Nurse. As you will note 

elsewhere in this newsletter, Nancy is retiring from this position, though not entirely from pastoral 

caregiving. We at St. Mark's owe her a debt of gratitude and will thank her on Sunday, June 4. I am 

also aware of the many phone calls, notes, and innumerable kindnesses which members do for each 

other. Such is the way and blessing of belonging to a resurrection community!  

 

I do want to make one note regarding pastoral relationships and funerals. I have noted that, in several 

cases, families have conveyed their wishes that Fr. Tom or Rev. Anne, our two "Interim Interim" 

Rectors officiate at funeral or graveside services. This is no doubt because of the pastoral relationship 

the deceased or their families have formed with either priest. However, just as it is usual for a former 

rector to cease having any pastoral relationship with those who he or she has served, it is also 

customary that the new rector have the opportunity to form his or her own relationship with individuals 

and families and be the primary person to officiate at funerals of the members of the congregation. 

Thus, in each case, either Fr. Tom or Rev. Anne has either sought my permission to officiate or 

declined to officiate. Given that reality, I encourage you to contact me so that we may form and 

strengthen my pastoral relationship with you and, except in extraordinary cases, I will expect to 

officiate at member funerals. 

 

Well before that, however, I encourage members to make arrangements for their own funerals, 

powers of attorney, living and regular wills, and make other end-of-life decisions. I also strongly 

encourage members to remember the church in their wills. To facilitate all of this, we will be having a 

summer Forum Series entitled "Ourselves: Our Souls and Bodies" beginning on June 18 & 25. We will 

also likely have other opportunities for people to consider and plan for these realities, likely up at 

Rogue Valley Manor and during the week at St. Mark's. Stay tuned for more. 

 

As we rejoice in resurrection life and celebrate our identity as a community of the Holy Spirit, may we 

also know ourselves to be cared for by God directly and through each other.  

 

Blessings, 

 

--Tom+ 



Junior Warden’s Note….Debra McFadden 

View from the Vestry….Barry John-

Wardens of  

St. Mark’s 

 

Susan Ladue 

Senior Warden   
Please contact her at: 

susanladue@gmail.com 

Or 541-941-2850 

 

Debra McFadden 

Junior Warden 

541-324-9451 or  

dmcfad1006@aol.com 

Rather than a lengthy note, a brief update seemed best. Two of our stained 

glass windows are out being restored, the HVAC system is being replaced and 

the Building for the Future Committee is being established. There will bemore 

news soon on all of these things. 

 The Vestry met with all members present on May 16, 2017. 
 
 It was reported that we are $7,300 behind budget and have transferred funds to cover 

the deficit; 
 
 As noted in the Announcements insert in your bulletin, Olive Lansburgh, a long-time 

parishioner passed away recently. A memorial service will be held June 10th (time to be 
announced). Olive left St. Mark’s a generous bequest for Outreach ministry and related 
facilities; 

 
 Regarding Outreach, the Mom’s Bag’s assembly project last week at the forum was a 

success with 100 bags provided for needy families; 
 
 Also, the Pantry received a $2,500 Grant from the West family; 
 
 A new heating & cooling system is being installed, just in time for summer. Yay! 
 
 Some Goals for St. Mark’s include: 

 1. Building for the Future: a committee is being created to assess building needs 
and planning; this will be spearheaded by Debra McFadden;  

  2. Youth & Children’s Program: since Pam Boston, its incredible leader, will be 
stepping down as of summer, please be in prayer for a new leader; 

 
   3. Inviting/Welcoming/Connecting with new folks who come to St. Mark’s: a 

dinner and discussion for all who want to encourage this ministry will be held 
Saturday, June 10th, 5:00 pm at the home of Barry and June Johnson. 

 
Things ahead: 

June 1st the FNC is hosting a luncheon at Inn at the Commons and plan a 
surprise presentation to honor Dr. Lee Murdoch; if interested contact the FNC to 
register to attend; 

 
June 11

th
 will be “St. Mark’s in the Park” held at Fichtner-Mainwaring park for 

the 10:00 service only, followed by a potluck picnic; 

 
/ƘŜŎƪ ƻƴ-ƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ {ǘΦ aŀǊƪΩǎ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜ for information on events scheduled, or call 
the Office if you are digitally challenged. 

 
 Finally, summer giving can be erratic.  With our monthly struggle to meet budget, the 

Vestry asks, if you are able, to plan ahead and submit your pledge in advance if you 
plan to be gone any length of time. 

We gratefully serve you, and relish your prayers for the Vestry. 

 



As Pastoral Care Note:  
PRAYER, CARE, and SHARE! 
 
As Nancy Miles retires as our Parish Nurse and we enter a period of 
transition in yet another area of parish life, I wanted to remind members to 
PLEASE contact the Pastoral Emergency Phone (PEP) at 541-261-4513 or 
me on my cell phone at 408-605-0349 if you are in the hospital or know 
another member who is. Please also let us know if you are homebound or 

otherwise need prayers or other support. This is NOT an imposition! The church exists, in 
part, to care for our members. Unlike God, we are not all-knowing, so if you don't tell 
someone that you are in need, we won't know. You may also contact me at rector@stmarks
-medford.org or contact Susan Ladue to be put on the prayer list at 
susanladue@gmail.com. It is important to me that the church and I are able to be there at 
times of crisis or difficulty in members' lives, so please don't hesitate to let us know. Thanks! 
-- Rev. Tom Sramek, Jr., Rector 

Our income continues on a down-hill slide; we are $7,327 under our budgeted income 
through April. While we are continuing to be watchful of our expenses and are $3,351 
under budget for our expenses, this still leaves a significant loss for the first third of the 
year. If you can make sure your pledge is up to date, it would be much appreciated. If 
you are having problems, please let Roger or Tom know as soon as possible so we 
can adjust our expectations. 

 

Our furnace is in the process of being repaired, and the monies for this came from our 
investments. We are most fortunate to have a bit of a cushion for these major building 
expenses. However, because our income is falling behind, we needed to transfer 
money from our investments to cover operating expenses. This is always a difficult 
decision, but necessary this month. 

 

Summer is coming quickly, and many of us are traveling during this time. It is easy to 
forget to send in your pledge while being on vacation. I would like to suggest that 
arranging for your bank to automatically pay your pledge is an easy, free way to keep 
up on things. And, you don’t have to worry about writing checks or using weekly 
envelopes.  

 

On another note, it is with sadness that we send Olive Lansburgh into God’s hands. 
Olive was a faithful member of St. Mark’s and cared deeply for our ministries. 
Generously, Olive left a significant bequest to St. Mark’s to be used for ministry and 
building improvements. If you are thinking about your estate, it would be very 
generous to provide support for St. Mark’s in the future through a bequest.  

 

Peace and blessing abound,  

Jan Martin,  Treasurer 

FINANCE COMMITTEE UPDATE...JAN MARTIN, TREASURER 

Jan Martin 

Treasurer & 

Chairperson  
2017 Finance  
Committee 
 

Please contact: 

Cell:408-903-5358  

email: 

ms.jan.martin@gmail.com 

 

Roger Hercl, CPA 

Accounting Manager 

Email:  

rhercl@charter.net 

 

Committee  

members: 

Roger Hercl 

Barbara Holley 

Cal Lanfear 

Lyn McConnell 

Don Ogren 

Betsy Sharp 

Jan Shipley 



Formation Notes – June 2017 

 
Adult Formation: by the time you read this note, we will have met 
some of our neighbors who are also in myriad ways intent on living 
Christ out into our community. We will have explored our identity as 
christian Episcopalians in the 21st Century. We will have worked hard 
at continuing our congregational development as St. Mark's-Medford. 
 
I hope you have enjoyed and benefited from the past year's Forum Forays. I am filled with 
gratitude and thanksgiving because you showed up and participated vigorously! 
 
Formal forums will take their usual hiatus June through September, with some 'special issues' 
along the way, so always check your Weekend Update and Lion Tales and be alert to notices 
during announcements about what might be on deck! Come September, we'll jump back on 
the Magic Forum Bus and continue to learn together how we might forge on into our future. 
 
Children's formation: this continues to be a joyous journey. If the thought of helping to shape 
and guide the spiritual formation of the children in our care appeals to you please speak up! 
You too could be an integral part of fostering a nurturing, Spirit-filled place for our children and 
youth to thrive in. 
 
Wait – there's more! 
 
Bible Study and Book Group continue to thrive. Try one (or both) out. You will NOT be sorry! 
 
Tom and I have spoken briefly about a spiritual retreat. We are open to suggestions. Family 
retreat? Women's or Men's Retreat? Co-ed Adult Retreat??? Talk to us. Let us know your 
preferences for or your indifference to such an experience. We are looking for ways to 
increase our spiritual life and formation together and open to input from you. 
 
If none of this appeals to you, and you think we are missing the one thing that you would 
welcome, let us know! We seek to feed all at St. Mark's. 
 

Susan Ladue 
 

Opportunities! 

Formation  

Programs: 
 

Susan 
Ladue 

Co-ordinator 

541-941-2850 

Forum 

Sunday 
School 

Book Group 

Bible  

Studies 

Library 

Recap of our Discussions  

For three Sunday forums, we examined how and why 
we gather on Sunday mornings, how that gathering 
transforms us, and how that equips us to be "sent out to 
do the work you have given us to do" (BCP pg 365). I 
have prepared a recap of our discussions for those who 
attended and those who couldn't. If you would like a 
copy, please email me at susanladue@gmail.com and I 
will reply back with it attached.   

Susan Ladue 

mailto:susanladue@gmail.com


Nancy Miles  

Serves the people 

of   

St. Mark’s as 

parish nurse. 

 

Contact Nancy at: 

541-621-8839 

or email her at: 

Today, May 21st, I am sitting at my computer with a heavy heart. After much prayer, 
thought and weeks of attempting to make changes in my life, I informed Reverend Tom 
that I am resigning from my position as Faith Community Nurse for St. Mark's, effective 
June 5th. This does not mean I am withdrawing from a caring role.  On the contrary, I 
will continue to serve on the Pastoral Care Committee.  There are some folks I have 
been ministering to for a long time and I have assured them I will continue to visit.   
 
Through these last eight years I have been gifted and blessed with your trust, hope, 
sharing, support and prayers.  It has been my honor and privilege to serve all of you in 
many different ways. I have gained a true appreciation of what it means to be part of a 
parish family, thru "thick and thin."  It has always been my goal to be a "whole-istic" 
nurse, supporting your health of body, mind, emotion and spirit.  I have attempted to be 
truly present with you individually, honoring your uniqueness and supporting the in-
formed health choices you have made. I have been blessed to witness your strengths 
of faith and peace in the face of pain and suffering.  I will always treasure silent mo-
ments shared during final days.    
 
There is a special person who serves as secretary for Pastoral Care that deserves 
your support and gratitude...Betsy Sharp. She has been my "rock" I can lean on for 
support, for encouragement.  She has a gift of getting a smile from me when I am wor-
ried.  She is one of those "behind the scenes" persons whom you can count on to as-
sist with almost anything, a Forum production, flower deliveries when my schedules 
change unexpectedly and so much more.   Betsy, thank you from the bottom of my 
heart.   
 
I am looking forward to working with old and new members of the Pastoral Care team 
in developing a plan to be sure the needs of the parish are identified and addressed. 
So, I'll be seeing you in church.  Take care.  Be kind. Be well. THANK  YOU! 

Parish Nurse Update...Nancy Miles, Parish Nurse 

History Note, from the Medford Mail Tribune, February and March 1954 
 

The Ladies of the Evening Guild sponsored the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 
for the year, with some professional help.  Leslie Fahey and assistant from the 
Pillsbury Company in Eugene made the pancakes using Pillsbury products, and 
Russell Wade of the MJB Company made the coffee. There was:: also Nalley 
syrup, sausages, with homemade jams, jellies and preserves. The entrance fee 
was $1.00 for adults, who would also receive a gift package of pancake mix, and 

50 cents for children 12 and under. 
 
Supper was served from 5:30 to 8:00 pm in the Guild Hall, and the event was chaired by Mrs. 
Fred Carr. Some of the husbands helped in the kitchen, and also were the "singing waiters" 
and provided entertainment. The follow-up article in the Medford Mail Tribune said that during 
the evening, they prepared and served about 2000 pancakes, 80 pounds of sausages, and 
gallons and gallons of coffee to the more than 400 customers. 
 
Unfortunately none of my sources said what the final total came to, but it would have been 
between $200 and $300 (unless it was mostly children!). The proceeds would be used in 
refinishing the choir stalls, and for other renovations that were underway at the church. 
 
The Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper at St. Mark's was mostly an annual event, sponsored 
either by the Ladies or the Men of the church, but not many were written up afterwards to tell 
some of the results. The earliest notice I have found so far is from 1912, when the Ladies gave a 
breakfast from 6:00 to 10:00 am., at the St. Mark's Hall, part of the St. Mark's Block building the 
church used before the present church building was erected. 

A History Moment….Historian Julie Drengson, 

Historian: 
Julie  

Drengson 
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St. Mark’s Outreach 

 

 

 

 

 

Marilyn Myers & 

Kathy Garrett 

Co - Chairperson  

Outreach Committee 

Contact her, at: 

541-608-7653 

Outreach Committee: 

Pat Ayers  

Kathy Garrett 

Barbara Holley 

Dave Myers 

Marilyn Myers 

Jerry Nilles 

Rita Shale 

Pantry News 
 
We had a pantry meeting in May and talked about a few 
changes. One that we are considering is to open the pantry at 
12:00 instead of 1:00. There can be a pretty big gap between 
set-up and opening and that might work better. We also are 

looking at area pantries to see how they run the pantry for other ideas. 
 
When we add on to our buildings (after Hafer is sold or demolished) we will 
need space in the remodeled parish hall. So now is the time to look at what 
our basic needs are. We would like something on the same floor as the parish 
hall and about the size of the garage we are now using. This is for food 
storage and supplies. Additionally, we want a commercial refrigerator, but our 
needs are pretty  simple. 
 
In April we had 904 clients with an average cost of $2.31/person. We 
computed the cost of a family’s box at $7.97. This was up a bit from previous 
months because produce was so expensive this month. 
 
We also got some very good news. We got the West grant that Debra wrote 
for $2,500. We are hoping for other grants as well, but that was great news. 
 

Medford Food Project 
 
The next collection day is June10. We can always us more volunteers if 
you would like to help. We meet at 9:00 in the Access Parking Lot. 
 

 
Family Nurturing Center (FNC) 
 
The center dedicated their new “gathering space” in front of Dagwald Hall. tf 
is really pretty and you might want to visit the space. There is a butterfly 
theme for the courtyard. It might remind those who see it  that they can 
transform and grow. 
 
St. Mark’s was praised at the dedication for the many ways we have helped 
FNC. It was said that FNC “might not be here without that early help”, and 
that St. Mark’s gave over 1,000 food 
baskets to families this year. The 
comment that meant the most to me, 
was from a board member, who said 
“St. Mark’s is what a church should 
be.” 



New Mom Kits / Diaper Bag Project 

Thanks you for all the help the Outreach Committee received from the 

congregation on Mothers’ Day to assembly 100 diaper bags for “The New Moms’ 

Project. We were pleased to have Ann Ackles and Toti Enders, public health 

nurses from Jackson County Health and Human Services, Maternal Child Health 

division, give a short presentation before assembling the diaper bags. As a congregation we have 

been doing this project for over twenty two years.  

The diaper bags are filled with new born baby supplies that were purchased with grant funds 

received by outreach from the Carrico Foundation. The diaper bags are given to new moms by the 

nurses usually during home visits where they can help assess the family’s needs and determine 

what programs would be most beneficial to the family. Many of these new moms are on their own 

and have no safety net. 

As part of the presentation Toti read a Thank You letter from one of the young nurses that she 

trained and we would like to share a small part of that letter, the full letter can be found on the 

bulletin board for Outreach: “ From the moment I first witnessed the love that your church and 

families poured into these blessing bags, I realized again my heart would never be the same. I wish 

all of you could see the faces of theses Mothers and their children as they received the gifts you 

have provided them. These gifts give more than just the materials inside. They help these families 

to believe that someone really does care about them, and it instills in them a new hope and spirit. 

As God’s hands and feet, your church has been a true light and blessing to these families in their 

time of need….. Natalie” 

 

Habitat for Humanity 

The Outreach Committee donates $1200 per year to Habitat as a member of the 

Apostles Build which is a partnership of local churches that join together to build and 

fund a home for a local family in need.  Partners are to provide prayer, labor, meals 

and support. The next Apostles Build will August 19, 2017 at 1460 Sweet Rd., Medford.  To help 

with this build please contact Barry Johnson and Barbara Holley. You can also purchase a board 

that will be used in the framing of the home, suggested donation is $5 per foot or $35 for a board. 

You can write a prayer or message on the board you purchase so it will be forever part of the home.  

Lenten Project Update  

For the Lenten project for Hope Village $477.70 was collected. Outreach rounded it up 

to $500 and matched the funds, so $1000 was contributed to the Hope Village Project 

from St Marks. These funds will be used as part of the operational funds for the village. 

The project had faced some delays due to wet weather had made the ground too soft. 

The property has now been professionally leveled and filled. Community volunteers 

have worked on getting the Welcome Center and Community Center ready for the village of tiny 

duplexes. The next volunteer opportunity will be to assemble the tiny homes on June 3
rd

 at Hope 

Village, 728 W McAndrews Rd. For information call 541-499-0880  

St. Mark’s Outreach 
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Weõre on the web! 

www.stmarks-medford.org 

and also on Facebook 

HERE BEGINS THE GOOD NEWS OF JESUS CHRIST   
(M a r k  1 : 1)  

426 W. 6th Street 

Medford, OR  97501 

541-773-3111 

office@stmarks-medford.org 

www.stmarks-medford.org 

Please contact us with changes in your email address, telephone number 

and addresses so we have the correct information in our database. 

Email: office@stmarks-medford.org  or call 541-773-3111 

,ÐÚÚÐÖÕɯ2ÛÈÛÌÔÌÕÛɯƖƔƕƙ 

+ÐÝÐÕÎɯÖÜÛɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÓÖÝÌɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯ&ÖÖËɯ-ÌÞÚɯÖÍɯ)ÌÚÜÚɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛɯ 

ÉàɯÚÌÙÝÐÕÎɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÍÈÔÐÓàɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÞÐËÌÙɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȭ 

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 

     June 2017 

Return Service Requested 

Margaret Dials  541-855-1851  margaretdials@gmail.com  

Barry Johnson  619-261-6367  bjjune@att.net 

Larry Kerr   541-779-9810  mlkerr7@aol.com 

Susan Ladue    541-941-2850  susanladue@gmail.com 

Sr. Warden  

Jan Martin   408-903-5358  ms.jan.martin@gmail.com 

Treasurer 

Jay Matheson  541-301-1241  alexjaym@gmail.com 

Clerk  

Debra McFadden  541-324-9451  dmcfad1006@aol.com 

Junior Warden 

Emily Miller-Francisco 541-488-9816  emillfran@msn.com 

Kit Nilles   541-864-9973  kathryn.nilles@gmail.com 

Rev. Tom Sramek, Jr 408-605-0349        rector@stmarks-medford.org 
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